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December 20, 2022 
 
 
Melanie Bachman, Executive Director 

Connecticut Siting Council 

Ten Franklin Square 

New Britain, CT 06051 

 

 

RE:  Sub-Petition No. 1293-BL-03, Town of Bloomfield, Connecticut 
Notice of Construction Completion 

 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 
 

On August 5, 2022, The Connecticut Light and Power Company doing business as Eversource 

Energy ("Eversource") filed the above-referenced Sub-Petition with the Connecticut Siting 

Council (Council) regarding maintenance work on the 115-kilovolt 1042 Line.  The maintenance 

work, located on Eversource’s transmission line right-of-way (“ROW”) in Bloomfield, Connecticut, 

involved the replacement of one existing wood H-frame structure with a new weathering steel H-

frame structure.   

 

Pursuant to Condition 3 of the Council’s September 7, 2022 acknowledgement of Eversource’s 

notice to replace this transmission line structure, Eversource hereby informs the Council that the 

structure replacement construction, including ROW restoration, was completed on November 28, 

2022. 

 

Eversource is submitting this Notice electronically; an original and three hard copies also will 

be mailed to the Council. 

 

Please contact me at 860-728-4654 if you have any questions regarding this Notice. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 


